STAFF

BRIAN D. O'DELL
General Manager
DON M. BOWERS
Controller
JARRETT W. CLEM
Manager of Generation Operations
J. SCOTT DILLARD
Manager of Metering and
Substation Operations
MICHAEL A. FAWLEY
Manager of Customer
Services and Data Processing
ZACHARY S. NYCE
Manager of Engineering

CECIL L. WARD

A Powerful Tradition



THE HARRISONBURG ELECTRIC COMMISSION
89 West Bruce Street

Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801-3699 (540) 434-5361 Fax (540) 434-8803

www.harrisonburgelectric.com

COMMISSIONERS

DAPHYNE S. THOMAS
Chairman
HOBART P. BAUHAN
Vice-Chairman
CHRISTOPHER D. WEAVER
Secretary
ALEXANDER L. GABBIN
Treasurer
MARIA C. PAPADAKIS

December 1, 2020

Manager of Construction & Operations

The Honorable Deanna Reed, Mayor City of Harrisonburg 345 South Main Street Harrisonburg, VA 22801



Dear Mayor Reed:

The Harrisonburg Electric Commission respectfully submits the following candidates for consideration by the Harrisonburg City Council to serve as a member of the Harrisonburg Electric Commission. The new commissioner will be replacing Ms. Daphyne S. Thomas, who will be completing her second three (3) year term ending December 31, 2020 and is no longer eligible to serve.

You will find copies of their completed Boards and Commissions Applications attached as requested to provide further insight into their interest and qualifications to serve on the Harrisonburg Electric Commission.

Mr. Mark Hanna Mr. Abe Shearer Mrs. Stephanne Byrd

Additionally, the Harrisonburg Electric Commission requests reappointment of Dr. Alex Gabbin for his second three (3) year term which would begin on January 1, 2021. His application for reappointment is also attached for consideration.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in selecting a replacement for Ms. Thomas and for the reappointment of Dr. Gabbin.

Sincerely, Brain All

Brian O'Dell General Manager